March 18, 2004
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Mr. Thom McCue # .35

Monterey County Planning and Building
2620 1% Avenue
Marina, CA 93933

Dear Mr. McCue,

After reading the Draft E.IR,, regarding Pebble Beach Company’s Del Monte Forest
Preservation and Development Plan, we would like the following items addressed:

1.

Pebble Beach Company has assured us that a new Equestrian Center would be
built and ready for occupancy before the current one is demolished. Please do not
issue any permits for the proposed new golf course and buildings before a permit
is simultaneously issued for the new Equestrian Center. Mark Stillwell from PBC
has said that they are planning to build the golf course around the current
Equestrian Center. We feel that this would be most hazardous to have heavy
equipment moving so close to horses and the children and adults riding them. This
is a safety issue! Please hold PBC accountable to their word that the new
Equestrian will be built.

Many of the proposed and existing trails close to the Proposed Equestrian Center
site are for pedestrians only. Please insist that all trails around the new Equestrian
Center site be “dual” use, for pedestrians and Equestrians.

. There is an issue about the Equestrian Center using only weed free hay. Since this

hay is not available in our area, it is nearly an impossible request. The reason for
this issue is that seeds from out of area weeds might get through a horses
digestive system and drop in their manure causing a weed to grow. I assure you
that we have more out of area seed dropping’s from migrating birds than from a
few horses. Besides, there are no restrictions on any of the other barns in
Monterey County, so this seems to be an unfair request.

The current policy in use (and this has been since the beginning of time) is that
there are no restrictions to use of trails by Equestrians and horses after rainfall.
The draft EIR recommends limiting use for 3 days. This seems unfair. We
recommend that the current policy remain. We would also like to mention that
there is constant attention and maintenance to all of the trails by a Trails
Coordinator and the Riding and Trails Association of which we are members,

There is an issue regarding man made wetlands at the new Equestrian Center site.
These man made wetlands were a result of poor grading from prior quarry
operations rather than a natural formation. Re-grading to restore original drainage
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would appear to be a more appropriate option rather than making the grading
error permanent.

Very Sincerely,

Equestrians from The Pebble‘Beach Equestrian Center

WL{E‘:{LN]L Bur t%q' Pobox 2591 Carped CA A392]
Qoo & Vo 'lbut-\ PO Box 3786 (Clacyal CA 939z

/e(ofmrnc (v(ft(awb RS Megander 1 %67%& fﬁ 95120 =

% LEGS =,

/)L"// 722%(‘(//7_/%54%)‘9/)&7/4&‘? //’/4/51(4/"\1"7{‘74@(/’ Gy
’172 !}J’/ /7 /7arf0n 2_20 Q)ua{/ puh Cll De ‘/@wr (/(’i’AS/r'A’ 770

A Osa ‘/mm, A5 704 ﬁu/;zc//\b/m/[; Dy k(L(/)le‘;.../ z/-/ G395

'lr) ) v ) N v
jd/%@/@@dé/ Lol A TR /,ngé/e/(/!m@ GGIST






